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On The Question O f Peace
PART THREE OF C.L. RESPONSE TO R.U. ATTACK

One of the major questions 
facing the proletariat today 
is the question of peace. 
Throughout the world the toil
ers yearn to'be free from hard
ships, death, and suffering 
caused by war. It is precise
ly because this issue is so 
important that the revisionist

betrayal on the question of 
peace is so danoerous. Re
cently the "Revolutionary U- 
nion", acting as the spokes
men within the "movement" for 
the CPUSA, attacked the Com
munist League and issued not
ice that we were not invited 
to take part in their "anti
war "•movement, our participa
tion, they said, would be"self-

defeating". What the revision
ists overlook, however, is that 
what will defeat their oppor
tunist position on the question 
of peace is the internal con
tradiction within that position, 
the fact that their position 
of bourgeois pacifism in the 
"anti-war" movement fundamen
tally opposes Leninism and the 
direction of history.

For the imperialists peace 
is only a continuation of war 
by other means, They accept 
peace when they think they can 
obtain their objectives through 
it and/or make further prepar
ations for war. Joseph Stalin 
pointed out that the imperial

ists "have only one aim in re
sorting to pacifism: to dupe 
the masses with hiqhsoundina 
phrases about peace in order to 
prepare for a new war." (C71 
FLPH Moscow, 1953, V VI p. 297) 
Further, Lenin once said,
"There are symptoms that such 
a turn has taken place or is 
about to take place; that is, 
a turn from imperialist war to 
imperialist peace." (Lenin on 
War and Peace p. 73) For the 
imperialists, "pacifism is an 
instrument for the preparation 
of war and for discruisino this 
preparation by hypocritical 
talk of peace." (Stalin, Vol. 
11, p. 209)

(cont. on p. 10)

the Socialists to explain to the 
masses that English socialists 
who fail to demand the freedom 
of secession for the colonies 
and for Ireland; that German 
Socialists who fail to demand 
the freedom of secession for the 
colonies, for the Alsatians, for 
the Danes, and for the Poles, 
and who fail to carry direct rev
olutionary propaganda and revo
lutionary mass action to the 
field of struggle against nation
al oppression, who fail to take 
advantage of cases like the Za~ 
bern incident to conduct wide
spread underground propaganda 
among the proletariat of the 
oppressing nation to organize 
street demonstrations and revo
lutionary mass actions; that 
Russian socialists who fail to 
demand freedom of secession for 
Finland, Poland and the Ukraine 
etc,— are behaving like chauvin
ists, like lackeys of the blood- 
and-mud-stained imperialist mon
archies and imperialist bourgeo
isie." (10) That is our task.
We must not fail. We must lend 
every ounce of support that we 
have to the Filipino people in 
their struggle against imperial
ism. We the Anglo-American pro
letariat have a big debt to pay 
to the Filipino masses. We 
stood by once, as the USNA imp
erialists slaughtered them, we 
must not allow that to happen 
again. We must make the slogan 
Workers and Oppressed Peoples of 
the World Unite, a living slogan 
and not just a meaningless phrase<

GST IMPERIALISM OUT OF THE 
PHILIPPINES!!
BUILD A MULTI-NATIONAL COMMUNIST 
PARTY!!
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Philipp(cont. from p. 8)
The red commanders and fighters 
issued a document of rectifica
tion, 'The New People's Army' 
and promulgated the Rules of 
the New People's Army."(7)
Since the re-establishment of 
the Party the Taruc-Sumulong 
gangster clique has lost all 
pretension and has offered to 
surrender to the Marcos puppet 
regime on the condition that 
it would retain its handful of 
goons and its wealth.

"The Communist Party of 
the Philippines today maintains 
its leadership on the revolu
tionary armed struggle and in 
the national united front.
Since its re-establishment, it 
has heroically and correctly 
upheld the great red banner of 
Marxism-Leninism-Mao Tsetung 
Thought and the leadership of 
the Filipino proletariat in the 
Philippine revolution. U.S. 
imperialism, feudalism and bur
eaucrat capitalism can no long
er ride roughshod over the Fil
ipino people without being iso
lated and hit back by an invinc
ible revolutionary mass move
ment of workers, peasants, stu
dents, intellectuals and all 
other patriots." (8)

In the recent years the 
Filipino people have been fight
ing the fascist policies of Mar
cos. Marcos has proved to be a 
willing puppet of USNA imperial
ism. He has sent Filipino mer
cenary troops to participate in 
the aggressive war against the 
Indochinese people. The Marcos 
puppet regime has echoed every 
"new" policy and followed every 
new step taken by USNA imperial
ism. It follows Nixon's "new 
Asia policy" of having Asians 
fight Asians. He has supported 
the revival of Japanese mili
tarism and has encouraged Japan
ese monopolies to invade the 
Philippines. Under the guise 
of "this nation can be a great 
nation again" or "new Filipin- 
ism", Marcos has ruthlessly em
ployed the state to suppress 
the broad masses of people 
through selective and mass ter
rorism. Under Marcos, private 
armies and official murder units 
have been constructed. These 
groups unchecked brazenly commit-

ines
ted atrocities against the Fili
pino people. Massacres, mass 
arrests, kidnappings, assassina
tions, rape, arson, extortion 
and looting of homes have char
acterized the puppet regime of 
Marcos.

The Filipino people are a 
great people. They have fought 
against foreign intervention 
and imperialism for hundreds of 
years. The war of resistance 
that the Filipino people are 
waging is a just and correct 
war. They are fighting for 
national liberation under the 
leadership of a strong and poli
tically correct communist party. 
We in the USNA and particularly 
Anglo-America must support the 
struggles of the Filipino people* 
As Lenin says, "The proletariat 
must demand the right of politi
cal secession for the colonies 
and for the nations that 'its 
own' nation oppresses. Unless 
it does this, proletarian inter
nationalism will remain a mean
ingless phrase; mutual confi
dence and class solidarity be
tween the workers of the oppres
sing and oppressed nations will 
be impossible;" (9) The best 
way that we can show our support 
for the struggling masses of 
the Philippines is to build a 
multi-national communist party, 
a real communist party that can 
lead the USNA to proletarian rev
olution. We are entering a new 
historic era in the development 
of this party. We can and must 
learn from the CPP in their 
struggle to build a Communist 
Party. We must be viligant and 
fight against social-chauvinism, 
opportunism and revisionism in 
our ranks. We have many long 
years ahead of us in the struggle 
for the dictatorship of the pro
letariat. We must be patient 
and steadfast in our struggle. 
Lenin has taught us well, let us 
learn from him. "However, five, 
ten and even more years may pass 
before the socialist revolution 
begins. In that case the task 
will be to educate the masses 
in a revolutionary spirit so 
as to make it possible for Soc
ialist chauvinists and oppor
tunists to belong to the work
ers party and to achieve a vic
tory similar to that of 1914-
1916, It will be the duty of
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Peace
(cont. from p. 9)

Historically the revision
ists and opportunists have con
sistently masked themselves, 
relying on the proletariat's 
desire for peace, with the 
cloak of bourgeois pacifism to 
helm the imperialists cover up 
the new danger of war and to 
blunt the fighting class con
sciousness of the people. Be
fore the first World War, the 
revisionists of the Second 
International, led by Bernstein 
and Kautskv, tried to poison 
peoples' minds and prevent re
volution by introducing bour
geois pacifism into the working 
class of Russia. They separat
ed the question of peace from 
the class struggle, regarding 
it as a thing unto itself.
They threatened the people with 
the fear that war would destroy 
mankind. They did not separate 
the just from the unjust wars 
but instead propagated the 
theory that weapons decide 
everything. Kautskv and Bern
stein preached that disarmament: 
would not only assure eauality 
of nations but would save money 
so that the imperialists could 
aid the "backward" countries. 
Lenin replied to these charac
ters that pacifists and their 
'Socialist' imitators or fol

lowers, have always pictured, 
and now picture, peace as being 
something in principle distinct 
from war, for the pacifists of 
both shades have never under
stood that "War is the contin
uation of the politics of peace 
and peace is the continuation 
of the politics of war."..." 
(War and Peace, p. 95)

Khrushchev and the modern 
revisionists brought back many 
of the former arguments o' 
the Second International. 
Khrushchev, Tito, and Togliatti 
all sprouted the bourgeois 
trash of the reasonableness of 
the imperialists, the need for 
nuclear containment, the posi
tion that wars of national 
liberation should be curtailed 
for fear of starting a world 
war. Khrushchev took the con
cept of peaceful transition 
and used it to call for the 
halt of wars of national liber
ation. This was the opposite 
of the line of Stalin who said 
in Economic Problems of Social
ism in the USSR, that "To elim
inate the inevitability of war, 
it is necessary to abolish im
perialism." (p. 52)

Presently the leaders of 
the Communist Party of the So
viet Union and the Communist 
Party USA have taken up the 
mantel of Kautsky and Khrush
chev. The leaders of the So
viet Union and the USNA have 
recently accelerated their col
lusion to a formal basis.
Based on "common interests", 
President Mixon and party lead
er Brezhnev have formally met, 
signed treaties, and made a- 
oreements and decisions on the 
division of the world. This is 
truely carrying on the designs 
of imperialism. One of the ma
jor planks in this collabora
tion of the super-imperialist 
powers is the issue of bour

geois peace. How each group 
is spreading through the world, 
backed, by the other ' s agree
ment, trying to interject the 
questions of bourgeois pacifism 
into the national liberation 
struggles. This rapproachment 
of the social-imperialists and 
the imperialists is an extreme
ly serious question facing the 
toiling masses of the world.

The CPUSA, faithful run
ning does of the Soviet and 
USNA imperialists, bases all 
its hopes on the success of 
the "March Moscow agreements". 
They have for some time inter
jected into the USNA working 
class, not the Leninist posi
tion on the-question of peace, 
but instead, bourgeois pacifism. 
They have attempted to take 
the revolutionary character out 
of the heroic ’war of National 
Liberation waged by the Viet
namese people and replace it 
with a question of "morality" 
and "ethics". They have not 
projected to the proletariat 
the need to struggle against 
the war of aggression by USNA 
imnerialism as a fundamental 
task in turning the reserves 
of imperialism into reserves 
of revolution, but instead have 
whined about "inflation" and 
the ''disillusionment of the 
youth" that the war has caused. 
Now, as the most counter-revol
utionary alliance of imperial
ist forces ever seen is quickly 
consolidating, the CPUSA tries 
to focus the homes of the mas
ses upon this alliance, instead 
of pointing out the true charac
ter of the current situation. 
Instead of seeing the teranorarv 
strength both the USNA imperial
ists and the bourgeois rulers 
of the Soviet Union have gained 
from this enteftte, the CPUSA 
points to the collusion as 
"reasonableness" and "hone for 
the future".

Likewise, the "new left" 
revisionists, principally rep
resented by the RU have clamor
ed not to raise the conscious
ness of the most advanced sec
tions of the proletariat, but 
to unite with the CPUSA in the 
bourgeois pacifism of the "anti
war" movement. These groupings 
represent the rioht and the 
left of the liberal bourgeois
ie, but the liberal bourgeois
ie all the same. What reason
ing can they have for their 
"anti-war" movement? They can 
claim ignorance, a claim we 
fully grant them, but ignorance 
on the principle questions of 
Leninism is criminal at a time 
when clarity, clarity and more 
clarity is needed within the 
revolutionary proletariat.

It is clear that the 
world situation is rapidly 
changing and that the collab
oration between the Soviet U- 
nion and the USNA is one of 
the most significant events in 
current history. The CPUSA 
attempts to lull the USNA pro
letariat with false hopes in 
the Soviet leadership and the 
line that USNA imperialism is 
growing weaker and weaker, ap
proaching a point when a "u- 
nited. front" of anti-monopoly 
forces can be voted into power. 
The leadership of the RU makes

basically the same projections. 
One of the keys to this counter 
revolutionary scheme is the 
blocking of any efforts of the 
advanced proletarians to build 
a party or to spread the fun
damental positions of Marxism- 
Leninism within the proletar
iat. This is why their united 
front efforts are always to
ward the banal, the slogans 
and positions t̂ hich are most 
acceptable to the bourgeoisie 
and least acceptable to the 
proletariat. Their "united 
fronts" and "anti-war move
ments" do not in quality rep
resent anything different than 
the Youth for McGovern, despite 
their tremendous financial 
backing, with the proletariat 
just as disinterested in one 
as the other.

What then is the position 
of Marxist-Leninists on the 
question of war? Marxists des
pise war, for it is the toilers 
who bear the suffering during 
war. We denounce war as a 
means to settle nolitical dif
ferences, yet we realize that 
as long as classes exist the 
exploiters will begin and per
petrate war to maintain their
exploitation. War is a contin
uation of politics by other 
means. While we are opponents 
of war we are not unqualified 
opponents of all war, for us 
the fundamental question is 
the class content of the war 
and the advantage for the pro
letariat of the world. The 
hidious crimes of the imperial
ist wars invariably revolution
ize the masses and likewise the 
will of the masses in the final 
analysis will determine the 
outcome of the wars. It is the 
duty of the communists to point, 
out the class nature of the 
wars, and to rally the prolet
ariat in their own interests 
and against the interests of 
international capital.

Modern war is born of im
perialism. It is the imperial
ists who start and perpetuate 
modern wars. War is a natural 
and inevitable outgrowth of 
imperialist development. For 
the imperialists, peace is 
merely a continuation of their 
war policies. The role of the 
opportunists is to cover and 
conceal these facts under a 
blanket of "peace" as an ab
stract and declassed issue.

For the socialists, both 
those within the socialist and 
capitalist countries, the un
wavering position is to fight 
against imperialist war until 
it is impossible to carry out 
the struggle against imperial
ism without it. At certain 
times in history it is neces
sary to make peace with the 
imperialists. Lenin clearly 
outlined the difference between 
this position and opportunism 
when he stated concerning the 
Treaty of Brest Litovsk,

"Here, by the way, there 
arises the question of oppor
tunism. Opportunism consists 
in sacrificing basic interests 
while makinm temporary, partial 
gains. Here, if one takes the 
theoretical definition of op
portunism, is the essence.

(cont. on p. 11)
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Overthrow the U.S.-Marcos Dictatorship to 
Acheive National Freedom and Democracy

THE FOLLOWING IS PART I OF A 
STATEMENT ISSUED BY THE CENT
RAL COMMITTEE OF THE COMMUNIST 
PARTY OF THE PHILIPPINES. THIS 
SEGMENT TALKS CONCRETELY ABOUT 
MARTIAL LAW IN THE PHILIPPINES 
AND WHAT IT HAS MEANT FOR THE 
FILIPINO PEOPLE. MORE OF THE 
STATEMENT WILL BE PUBLISHED IN 
FUTURE ISSUES OF PEOPLE'S TRI
BUNE. - Ed.

Peace
(cont. from p. 10)
Many have gone astray on this.
At the peace of Brest we sac
rificed precisely those inter
ests of Russia, as they are 
understood in the patriotic 
sense, which were secondary 
from the point of view of So
cialism. We made crigantic 
sacrifices, but still they were 
sacrifices of secondary things." 
(Lenin on War and Peace, p. 47-48)

For Marxist-Leninists 
peace can only be won through 
struggle. Lenin stated that 
"Now, the strugale for peace 
has begun. This struggle is 
hard. Whoever thought that ■ 
peace can be achieved easily, 
that one has only to start 
mentioning peace for the bour
geoisie to bring it to xis on 
a Platter, is a completely 
naive person." (LWP p. 53)
This concrete expression of 
Leninism is well known to the 
Vietnamese people, who for 
decades have struggled aaainst 
the aggressive policies of the 
USNA imperialists and who have 
continually foucrht for a peace
ful reunification of their 
country.

Contrary to the position 
of the opportunists, which is 
that the National Liberation 
struggles must be limited in 
order to prevent world war, the 
position of Marxist-Leninists 
is that the National Liberation 
movement is an active factor 
in the struggle for peace and 
for the overthrow of imperial
ism. Finally, it is not the 
collaboration nor the "reason
ableness" of the imperialists 
which will prevent war but the 
elimination of imperialism by 
the victorious proletariat.

We offer the modern re
visionists and opportunists 
the same words Lenin reserved 
for the Second International. 
"Marxism is not pacifism. It 
is necessary, of course, to 
fight for the speediest termin
ation of the war. But only if 
a revolutionary struggle is 
called for does the demand for 
'peace' acquire proletarian 
meaning. Without a series of 
revolutions, so called demo
cratic peace is a philistine 
utopia. The purpose of a real 
programme of action would be 
served-only by a Marxian pro
gramme, which gave the masses 
a full and clear explanation 
of what has occurred, which

The essence of the formal 
declaration of martial law 
through Proclamation No. 1001 
is the brazen imposition of the 
U.S.-Marcos dictatorship on the 
entire Filipino nation and peo
ple. This proclamation is in 
effect the formal declaration 
of civil war by the U.S.-Marcos 
clique against the broad masses 
of the people. At the same time 
it is in the final analysis the

explained what imperialism is 
and how to combat it,...."
(Lenin On War and Peace, Three 
Articles, FLP, Peking, p. 43)

It is this question of 
the Marxist position on the 
question of peace which the 
opportunists are trying to 
mask. Joseph Stalin, in an 
interview with Pravda Corres
pondent in 1951 (FLPH Moscow) 
described the position of 
Marxists:

"How will this struggle 
betx-;een the aggressive and 
peace loving forces end?

"Peace will be preserved 
and consolidated if the peonies 
take the cause of preserving 
peace into their own hands and 
uphold it to the end. War may 
become inevitable if the war
mongers succeed in enmeshing 
the popular masses in a web of 
lies, deceiving them and .in- 
veiling them into another world 
war.

"Hence a broad campaign for 
the preservation of peace, as 
a means of exposing the crimin
al machinations of the warmon
gers is now of paramount impor
tance.

"As to the Soviet Union, 
it will continue unswervingly 
to pursue its policy of pre
venting war and preserving 
peace."

Regardless of the boasts 
of the opportunist leadership 
of the CPUSA and the RU, their 
actions are sharply hurting the 
heroic struggle of the Vietnam
ese people. The Democratic 
Republic of Vietnam and the 
Provisional Revolutionary Gov
ernment of South Vietnam have 
consistently displayed stead
fast allegiance to the princi
ples of Lenin and to the strug
gle against the USNA imperial
ists. The recent negotiations 
for peace in Vietnam may yield

an end to the direct armed 
aggression of the imperialists. 
But the role of revolutionaries 
within the USNA is not to con
fuse the issue of peace, but 
make it clear, is not to sup
port the CPUSA but to struggle 
to build a proletarian com
munist party which will lead 
the struggle against imperial
ism. In this light we of the 
Communist League pledge unwaver
ing support to our comrades in 
Vietnam and unwavering opposi
tion to the tricks, maneouvers, 
falseness and aggression of 
USNA and Soviet imperialism.

death sentence for its criminal 
authors because the people shall 
win in the end through revolu
tionary struggle.

As a result of the complete 
self-exposure of the U.S.-Mar
cos dictatorship, the condi
tions for the rapid advance of 
the Philippine revolution a- 
gainst U.S. imperialism, feudal
ism and bureaucrat capitalism 
have become far more excellent 
than ever before. The ranks of 
the revolutionary movement have 
rapidly broadened and the var
ious forms of revolutionary 
struggle, principally armed 
struggle, have further inten
sified .

A new level of revolution
ary struggle has come about.
All over the country, the peo
ple are brimming with revolu
tionary hatred for the U.S.- 
Marcos dictatorship, the vio
lent opposite of national free
dom and democracy which they 
cherish. It is starkly clear 
to every one that a fascist dic
tatorship, seeking to perpetuate 
itself through counter-revolu
tionary violence, can be over
thrown only through revolution
ary violence. The U.S.-Marcos 
clique has only dug deeper its 
grave.

The Usurpation of Absolute 
Power by the U.S.-Marcos Dic
tatorship

With an autocratic arro
gance reminiscent of absolute 
monarchy in feudal times, the 
U.S.-Marcos clique has con
verted Article VII, Section 10, 
Paragraph 2 of the reactionary 
constitution into an overall 
license to suppress the sover
eign rights of the Filipino 
people in violation of every 
concept of republicanism. It 
is the absurd stand of the U.S.- 
Marcos dictatorship that it can 
declare and implement an "un
limited form of martial law".
If the fascist logic of the 
dictatorship were to be follow
ed, this particular constitu
tional provision should have 
merited being the preamble. 
Article I or Article II, but 
never lower than Article III 
entitled "Bill of Rights" of 
the reactionary constitution. 
Indeed, fascist dictators them
selves wantonly violate the 
priority of principles laid 
down hypocritically in bourgeois
constitutions and pick consti
tutional provisions out of con
text in order to suit their 
tyranny.

Without bothering to get 
any authorization from Congress, 
Marcos highhandedly signed 
Proclamation Ho. 1081 on Sep
tember 21 and subsequently 
signed corresponding general 
orders, letters of instruction 
and a presidential decree on 
September 22 and September 23 
before finally making them pub
lic at 7:15 on the evening of 
September 23, 1972. In his

(cont. on p. 12)


